Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-610.462
Reliability and Operator Staffing

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice:
that on June 29, 2018, the department issued an Order granting Marion County Utilities, NW Regional Wastewater Treatment Facilities petition for variance. The petition was received on May 17, 2018. Notice of receipt of this Petition was published on May 24, 2018. The petition requested a variance to reduce the operator staffing time for weekend days from the required 6 hours per day to only 3 hours per day from subsection 62-610.462(3), F.A.C. and subparagraph 62-699.310(2)(a)1, F.A.C. One public comment was received that objected to the reduction of staffing requirements at wastewater treatment facilities. The Order, DEP File No. FLA272060; OGC No. 18-0986, granted the Petition to subsection 62-610.462(3), F.A.C. and subparagraph 62-699.310(2)(a)1, F.A.C., based on a showing that Petitioner demonstrated that the purpose of the underlying statute will be achieved by other means.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Judy Dennise, Department of Environmental Protection, 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Orlando, Florida 33803, telephone: (407)894-4154, Dennise.Judy@dep.state.fl.us, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.
